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The Vision 

    GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE 
 
Happy New Year! The past two years have been difficult for many of us, but as Soroptimists, 
we can handle just about anything. While we have slowly been transitioning to meetings and 
events in person, we also know that many of us are still hesitant to attend face-to-face 
events. We have learned many ways to connect virtually since 2020, and we will continue to 
look for ways to engage with our members both virtually and in person. 
 
The board is planning this year’s Spring Conference which will be held at the Hilton Akron 
Fairlawn in Fairlawn, Ohio April 22-24. The Call to Conference will be emailed to the club 
presidents in early February, and we have some fun and exciting things planned. We are also 
pleased to announce that we will be giving out eight (8) Live Your Dream Awards at the re-
gion level this year since we did an amazing job at fundraising this past year. Stay tuned for 
more important information about conference. 
 
On a personal note, I like to take a moment to thank Darcy Merritt for her time as Governor 
of the region. I know she is where she needs to be—in Georgia with her daughter and grand-
daughter. There have been many people who have stepped up to make my early transition 
as Governor go smoothly, and for that I am extremely grateful. For those of you who have 
not met me yet, I would like to introduce myself. I am a chartering member of SI Cleveland, 
and before that, I was a member of SI Canton/Stark County. I live in Akron, Ohio with my 
husband and dog, and I work as an independent art historian, writer, and curator. I love 
knitting, reading, traveling, Pilates, and hiking, and I am passionate about Soroptimist and 
our impact in the region and world. I look forward to serving as your region Governor. 
 
Christine Fowler Shearer 

 

The March issue of THE VISION will be my last edition! I have had the 
opportunity to see many amazing publications from around our Region 
while I have been your Vision Editor. 
One of you very talented newsletter editors or graphic designers should 
consider volunteering to become the next Vision editor! Please contact 
me at braunross@aol.com  or contact the Region Governor, Christine.  
We need you now!! 
Thank you, Ross Braun 
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SI of  Greater Macomb 
SI Greater Macomb continues to thrive in 2021!   

 

Club Vice President, Amanda Melkert, was honored as SIGM of the year.  This is a fun tradition that our own Jackie Wajer put in 

place a few years ago.  We honor an outstanding sister for their efforts.  Amanda truly fit the bill this year.  She has opened up 

her home, yard, garage to host our meetings when it has been safe to do so as well as hosted our 52 week raffle EVERY. SIN-

GLE. WEEK. in 2021.   

 

SI Greater Macomb joined forces with SI Grosse Pointe in raising awareness and funds for human trafficking.  A sizable dona-

tion was made to the Joseph Project.  They honored our clubs at their end of year celebration.   

 

For the last several years SIGM has teamed up with 4-H to put on our DIBI program.  In recognition for our efforts serving young 

women in our community we were honored as “Friend of 4-H”  They presented us with a plaque at their awards ceremony.   

 

Our infamous Bunco night has been postponed-AGAIN! Thankfully, our Fundraising Committee extraordinaire has lined up an-

other raffle for us.  Tickets are $50 and the drawings will be monthly for 2022. Every month we will give away $500!! Winning 

tickets will go back in the barrel for more chances to win.  Are you feeling lucky?  With only 250 tickets being sold, you 

should!  If you would like to purchase a ticket please reach out to Amanda Melkert amandasigm@gmail.com. 

 

Lastly, our sister Audrey Gusmano suffered a stroke this fall.  Audrey has been a member of SIGM since 1987. Fiercely inde-

pendent, Audrey has maintained her own home and until Covid drove herself to Florida every year.   Her physical health re-

mains good but her memory has suffered, she is currently in a rehab facility.   Please keep Audrey and her family in your 

thoughts and prayers.   

 
 

 
 

mailto:amandasigm@gmail.com
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SI of  Grosse Pointe and Greater Macomb 

Insights on Human Trafficking Documentary 
During the pandemic in 2019, SI of Grosse Pointe & SI of Greater Macomb Human Traffick-
ing committees got together and decided to use the only venue we had at our disposal, 
Zoom. The two Human Trafficking committees agreed to collaboratively create six videos 
with community leaders and experts discussing the ever-present issues of human traffick-
ing. The interviews were shown to club members during January in observance of National 
Slavery and Human Trafficking Awareness Month. Both clubs have these interviews posted 
on their websites: www.grosspointesoroptimist.org & www.si-greatermacomb.org/ 
In 2020 the collaborative Human Trafficking Committee members unanimously voted to 
create a documentary by gathering the most relevant points from the six video interviews 
we had created in 2019. With a generous donation and funding from both SI clubs, we cre-
ated a 28-minute documentary entitled Insights on Human Trafficking. Click link for docu-
mentary. https://www.grossepointesoroptimist.net/home.html   

It took a team to make this project a success. Without the cooperation and volunteerism of 
the panelists and moderator, the interviews and film would have been difficult to achieve.  
 
On Monday, November 15th members of the Human Trafficking Virtual 5K Event Committee 
met at Seasons 52 restaurant in Troy to present a check to The Joseph Project for $10,500. 

Mona Clugh, Bev Todd, and Jackie Wajer from SI of Greater Macomb along with Laurie Jost 
and Karrie Blankenship presented the check to Kristi Kirschmann, COO and Nate Knapper, 

Founder of The Joseph Project. 

http://www.grosspointesoroptimist.org
http://www.si-greatermacomb.org/
https://www.grossepointesoroptimist.net/home.html
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SI of  Trenton Area 

2021 “Superheroes Road Rally” 
Trenton Soroptimist held its second road rally fundraiser, entitled the “Superheroes Road Rally,” on October 9.  
The little superheroes started at the Mane Salon, traveled to Cardinal Quill for some temporary tattoos, to 
Wimpy Burgers and Atwater Street Taco for lunch, Vintage Blossoms, and Blue Heron Trading Company to enjoy 
some prizes and fun activities, and finally a sweet treat at S & J’s CupCakery.  The rally ended where it began, at 
the Mane Salon. Costumed “superheroes” were available for photo ops.   
 
Clue sheets and start times were sent to participating families via email after online pre-registration.             
Participants were encouraged to bring a new pair of children’s pajamas or a new toy to donate to the       
Downriver Foster Closet for children in need. 
 
Special thanks to the participating Flat Rock businesses and sponsor Fountain View of Monroe; and             
especially to Soroptimists Abby Premoe and Paetrah Collins for organizing this memorable and surprise-filled 
event. 
 
The Trenton Soroptimist organization meets on the second Tuesday of the month at the Woodhaven           

Community Center, and the fourth Tuesday at Portofino’s of Wyandotte. All women are welcome to attend. You 

may contribute to the foundations that the Soroptimists support on smile.amazon.com and                     

krogercommunityrewards.com. If you are interested in learning more about the Trenton Area Soroptimists and 

our other activities, check out our page on  Facebook@Soroptimist Trenton, MI or sioftrentonarea@gmail.com. 
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SI of  Columbus and Franklin County 

SI Columbus & Franklin and SI Northeast Suburban Franklin Co. clubs joined again this Fall to make 
78 blankets for the children of the Choices Domestic Violence Shelter for Christmas.  Mothers of 
the children are able to "shop" for gifts for Christmas that are provided by various donors during 
the holidays.  These blankets are always an exciting addition to their gifts.   
 
Club members, Soroptimisters and members of the S Club from Gahanna Lincoln High School con-
tributed materials and hours to pull this project together.  The blankets were rolled up with color-
ing books and tied with holiday ribbons.   
 
It is very enjoyable for all involved to be able to provide the mothers an additional awesome holi-
day present for their children since they have limited funds to shop for items while they are resid-
ing at the shelter.   
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SI of  Milwaukee 
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The Vision       Program 

SI of  Chicago 
  
The Chicago Club has had a busy December. The organization La Casa Norte (lacasanorte.org) was holding a coat drive. We decided to try 
and reach 100 donations to them to highlight 100 Years of Soroptimist. We collected coats, hats, scarves, and gloves and reached our goal of 
100. The local Girl Scouts collected over 100 coats for the Chicago Police Dept.  Our president, Terry Philips connected with a local police 
officer who worked with us to double our donation. Terry and JoAnne Milano had a Cop Coat Convoy to La Casa Norte where we delivered 
the items to them. Their director, Jose Munoz, welcomed the donations and thanked us for working together in doing so much to those that 
have so little.  
 
Our holiday party was a festive affair. It was a wonderful time to finally meet face to face and talk about our visions for our club in 2022. 
Kudos to our member, Joy Kradlecik who collected, sorted, and repaired over 1,200 bras!  It was a massive undertaking and she stepped up 
to the plate and definitely hit a home run with her effort. Thanks Joy! 

http://lacasanorte.org/
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SI of  Bloomington-Normal 
 

 
DIBI Sisters by Chance Takes Field Trip to ISU 

 
As a culminating activity for a four-session adapted Dream It Be It (DIBI) program co-
sponsored with Western Avenue Community Center (WACC), Bloomington-Normal Sorop-
timists arranged a field trip to Illinois State University. The trip started at ISU’s Career Ser-
vices Center where the girls had their picture taken by the sign Your Future Starts Here. 
Naming themselves Sisters by Chance this group of girls met with Pamela Cooper, Director 
of Career Services who engaged them in a discussion about preparing for college and 
what they could do to begin that process. This was followed by a tour of the ISU campus 
by Assistant Professor of Accounting, Lacey Bordewick. Becky Mentzer, an accompanying 
Soroptimist noted “. . . it was like you could see these girls realizing they could be on a col-
lege campus themselves one day.” 
 
Under the leadership of WACC staff, Terri Cannon, Soroptimists conducted a 4 session DIBI 
program with middle-school girls at Western Avenue CC. The sessions included developing 
Dream Boards, journaling their dreams, and meeting with career professionals . . . con-
cluding with the field trip. One of the activities was for the girls to “rap about your life and 
your dreams of who you want to be”. One Soroptimist noted “when we asked these Sis-
ters by Chance to write and perform their raps they brought tears to your eyes with how 
honest and powerful they could be.” 
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SI of  Fond du Lac 

Greetings from Fond du Lac! We've had a lot of activity since you last heard from us.  
 
At our most recent meeting we hosted the Academy Kids singing group from a local high school for some festive carols. We 
also revealed our Secret SIsters, a program we started to try to stay better connected during the pandemic. We liked it so 
much, we'll do another round this coming year. Thanks for a great year of meetings to our Meeting and Planning Committee, 
led by Dawn Nelson and Cathy Wolfe. Thanks also go to Carol Kreif, who again organized a poinsettia sale for the December 
meeting.  
 
It's too cold now to continue our pickleball group, but we had a great run all through summer and partway into fall. It kept us 
in touch and in shape. Thanks to Laurie Albert for thinking of that one and getting us started.  
 
A couple personal celebrations come to mind--our member Kathryn Dreifuerst is now the Manager of Development and En-
gagement of the Bergstrom-Mahler Museum of Glass in Neenah, and DR. Dez Grin recently finished her dissertation.  
 
We are wrapping up our Club 250 raffle for the year, with our jackpot drawing between Christmas and New Year's--someone 
will have a very happy New Year with an extra $500! All our tickets for next year's raffle are also sold--thanks to those in oth-
er clubs that purchased tickets at the District 1/3 meeting or remotely. Keep an eye on our Facebook page (Soroptimist Inter-
national-Fond du Lac) for all the drawings; each one is broadcast live at 5:30 each Wednesday with President Linda narrating 
and ticket-picking by Jan Youwer (record keeper), Donna Christensen and other assorted guests, including cats. 
 
Our 31st annual Landmark Ornament sale was also a great success...all 500 ornaments of Schreiner's restaurant are sold out, 
well before Christmas. We did also reacquire some older ornaments that had been sold out, which is always exciting because 
we have some avid collectors who may have broken one or two, or customers who didn't get a certain ornament the first 
time through. Our ornament chair Donna Christensen does a phenomenal job keeping track of who is looking for things. 
Those reacquisitions go quickly! 
 
On the service side, Susan Frankel and crew recently organized a Days for Girls sewing session, completing 347 pads and 
putting together other items (soaps, underwear) for donation. Another work day is planned in January. Each year we also 
adopt a family for Christmas. This year's family is well cared for--lots of toys, gift cards, and essentials are on the way, 
thanks to generous members and our shopping Santa, Denise Wartgow.  
 
We also participated recently in a new event for us: Festival of Trees/Christmas in the Village, brought to our attention by 
Terri Jacobson. Our town has a historical village, featuring the Galloway House, a church, a school, a hairdresser, an apothe-
cary, and more. Our group was assigned the Dress Shoppe, and we decorated our tree in vintage ornaments. Member Robyn 
King brought vintage fur coats for people to try on and buy. We were able to talk to the 700-800 participants about Soropti-
mist International and sell our chocolate boxes, ornaments, and BEAN SOUPS! It was a hit, and our tree sold for a bid of 
$1000! (Our first batch of Soroptimist Bean Soup is nearly sold out, and we're on our second run, led by Renee DuFore Rus-
sell and Jan Youwer and their elves.) 
 
We are gearing up for our Silver Anniversary Chocolate Fantasy event on January 30th, happy to be back (mostly) in person. 
Our chairs Dez Grin and Dawn Nelson are hard at work with their subcommittees. They will be adding some features like an 
online portion of the silent auction as well as drive-through to-go chocolate sample boxes for those who are still needing to 
steer clear of large gatherings. They're also doing a limited number of landmark ornaments exclusive to the event. If you can 
make it up nort'h here, tickets are $12 in advance (ask one of us to reserve one for you) or $15 at the door. The party is at 
795 Fond du Lac Avenue, Fond du Lac, WI, from 11am to 3pm. Free chocolate samples and multiple raffles and silent auc-
tions will be in the works, along with programming promoting Soroptimists. One of the most popular raffles is the jewelry 
raffle, where buyers get a box of chocolates PLUS a chance at a beautiful ~$6500 diamond necklace for $15. (See photo) 
 
HOPE TO SEE YOU IN THE NEW YEAR---BEST WISHES TO ALL FROM FONDY!!  
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SI of  Fond du Lac Photos 
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Mount Vernon & 
Stark County 
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SI of  Mount Vernon and Stark County 
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SI Fond du Lac  
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SI Fond du Lac 

District I Director Susan Frankel  

SI Fond du Lac   

District I Secretary Connie Gindt  
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District II Director Ruth Waggoner  
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Editor for The Vision 

Ross Braun 

SI Grosse Pointe 

braunross@aol.com 

313-909-0230 

Soroptimist International Midwestern Region 2020 / 2022 Board 

 
Emails Contacts 

 
Governor  pro tem/ Elect -- Christine Fowler Shearer—(fowlerartistic@gmail.com)
  

Secretary—  Sheila Zingler-Gilbert -  (sheilasifdl@gmail.com)   

  Treasurer - Audrey Jarvey - (audreyjarv@gmail.com) 
 

Soroptimist International of the Americas - (siahq@soroptimist.org) 

Soroptimist Websites 

Soroptimist International Midwest Region - (simwr.org) 

Soroptimist International of the Americas (soroptimist.org) 

Soroptimist International (soroptimistinternational.org) 

Soroptimist Summary (soroptimistsummary.org) 

Soroptimist International Midwestern Region Social Media connections 

Tweet us @SoroptimistMWR   
Like us on Facebook at @simwrgov  

 

 Connections for the 2020—2022 Midwestern Board   

mailto:fowlerartistic@gmail.com
mailto:audreyjarv@gmail.com
mailto:siahq@soroptimist.org
http://simwr.org/
http://soroptimist.org/
http://soroptimistinternational.org/
http://www.soroptimistsummary.org/
https://twitter.com/soroptimistmwr
https://www.facebook.com/groups/136775461144


 
 

GOVERNOR      GOVERNOR-ELECT 
Darcy Merritt / SI Monroe County MI   Christine Fowler Shearer/SI Cleveland OH 

1554 Riverview Avenue     4590 Rockridge Way  

Monroe, MI 48162     Copley, OH 44321 

Cell: 734-968-7991     Cell: 216-408-4124 

Email: dmerritt1963@outlook.com   Email: fowlerartistic@gmail.com  

 

SECRETARY     TREASURER 
Sheila Zingler-Gilbert / SI Fond du Lac WI  Audrey Jarvey / SI Fond du Lac WI 

N11526 Center Line Road    N74W13737 Appleton Avenue #116 

Brownsvile, WI 53006     Menomonee Falls, WI 53051 

Cell: 920-948-3499     Cell: 920-979-0606 

Email: sheilasifdl@gmail.com    Email: audreyjarv@gmail.com 

 

DISTRICT I DIRECTOR    DISTRICT I SECRETARY 
Susan Frankel / SI Fond du Lac WI   Connie Gindt / SI Fond du Lac WI 

291 Old Pioneer Road     250 E. 11th Street 

Fond du Lac, WI 54935     Fond du Lac, WI 54935 

Cell: 920-251-2259     Cell: 920-948-1357 

Email: smfrankel5@gmail.com    Email: conniegindt@gmail.com 

 

 

DISTRICT II DIRECTOR    DISTRICT II SECRETARY 
Ruth Waggoner / SI Kenton/Hardin County OH  Laura Ferguson / SI Kenton/Hardin County OH 

13658 Township Road 40    PO Box 296 

Dunkirk, OH 45836     Ada, OH 45810 

Cell: 419-957-5417     Cell: 567-674-1023 

Email: ruthwaggoner55@gmail.com   Email: laura.r.ferguson@gmail.com 

     

DISTRICT III DIRECTOR    DISTRICT III SECRETARY 
Kellie Klingel / SI Flat Rock Area MI   Patricia Cavell / SI Monroe County MI 

20115 Roche      28345 N Wesley Ave 

Brownstown Twp, MI 48183-4822   Flat Rock, MI 48134-1230 

Cell: 734-664-6709     Cell: 734-778-1487 

Email: ktklingel@yahoo.com     Email: bsktpac@comcast.net 

 

DISTRICT IV DIRECTOR    DISTRICT IV SECRETARY 
Abby Bouton /SI Columbus Franklin Co OH  Mary Lorenzo / SI Canton/Stark County OH 

2101 Mackenzie Drive     2507 Treetop Cir NE 

Columbus, OH 43220     Canton, OH 44705 

Cell: 614-285-8212     Cell: 330-338-2946 

Email: abbouton@yahoo.com      Email: mary.lorenzo@hotmail.com 
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